
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO THE BOARD: 
 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report  

DATE: March 5, 2020 

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager 
 
 
 

A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS:  
1. Coming very soon – a podcast episode that Jennifer and I participated in regarding the flood of 2019.  

The LPSNRD is compiling a podcast involving several NRDs to give listeners a first-hand account 
of how flood events unfolded – the boots on the ground perspective. We will send you a link to listen 
once the podcast is complete.  
 

B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 
1. In its 2019 annual report, the Nebraska Department of Natural Resources included District levee 

repairs at Offutt Air Force Base, highlighting partial funding for the projects through the state’s 
Critical Infrastructure Fund created by the legislature in 2016. A photo is attached.  

2. Tom English, Conservation Program Support Specialist resigned from his position on February 28th 
to take a job with the NRCS.  This position is a NACD Grant position and the District is currently 
advertising for a replacement.  We wish Tom the best of luck in his new job! 

3. DJ Rees, District Land Steward, resigned from his position to take a job with a local HVAC 
company. His final day is March 6th. The District has filled DJ’s position by promoting Doug Bithell 
to Land Steward. Doug has been a District Summer Groundskeeper since 2017. We wish DJ the best 
of luck in his career! 

4. The District is also in the process of hiring 2-Groundskeepers (temporary positions) for the summer. 
Information regarding all of the District’s job openings can be found on our website 
https://www.papionrd.org/contact/job-opportunities/. 

5. The District received a thank you note from the Greater Omaha Area Geocachers for the use of the 
Papio NRD facility for its annual meeting. The note said the group had a great meeting and loved our 
building. The note is attached.  

 

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 
SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report indicating 
construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from the month of 
February 2020 is attached for your review. Please review this report and contact me if you have any 
questions. 

 
D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 

current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of February 18, is 
attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you have any questions, 
please feel free to contact me. 

 
E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The Papillion Creek 

Watershed Partnership Subcommittee met February 27, 2020. The minutes are attached.  
 

  

https://www.papionrd.org/contact/job-opportunities/


 
 

 

 
 
 

 



NeDNR 2019 Annual Report 
 

 
 
 
 
  



 
 



 
  



 
  



 



 
  



 
 
 


	B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS:

